
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
May 15, 2025 
 
Patricia Van Gerpen, Executive Director 
Public Utilities Commission 
Capitol Building, 1st Floor 
500 East Capitol Avenue 
Pierre, South Dakota 57501-5070 
 
Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 
 
Attached for filing are the following revisions to the Qwest Corporation d/b/a CenturyLink QC South Dakota 
Access Service Tariff, issued May 15, 2025 with a proposed effective date of June 15, 2025: 
 

Section Page    
2 Page 91, Release 4    
2 Page 92, Release 3    
2 Page 93, Release 3    
2 Page 94, Release 4    
5 Page 22, Release 3    
5 Page 25, Release 3    
6 Page 135, Release 3    

 
Effective June 15, 2025, CenturyLink will no longer provide adjusted rates for Shared Use arrangements.  
Shared Use, also called Ratcheting, occurs when Private Line/Business Data Services (BDS) and Switched 
Access are provided over the same DS1, DS3, or SST transport facility.  Effective June 15, 2025, all Shared 
Use arrangements will be rated as Private Line, irrespective of the type of service carried on individual 
channels. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Christina L. Chushuk 
 
SD2025-05 

 
 
 
 
 
 

CHRISTINA L. CHUSHUK 
Tariff Manager 

Chris.Chushuk@centurylink.com 
6810 W. 193rd St. 

Stilwell, KS, 66085 
voice: (913) 884-1111 

 




